
 

September 23, 2016 Volume 3, Issue 3 

Department of the Navy 

Newsletter  

Quote of the Week  

“Generosity is doing something nice for someone who 

will never find out” 

    -Frank A. Clark 

 

 On September 14, the Department of Defense 

held its Combined Federal Campaign Kickoff in the 

Courtyard of the Pentagon in 

Washington, D.C. The Kickoff 

was hosted by Deputy 

Defense Secretary Bob 

Work who enthusiastically 

declared CFC volunteers 

and key workers are the 

engine that will drive this 

year’s DoD campaign “by 

connecting with service 

members and DoD 

civilians to ask them to give of themselves to this great 

campaign.”  

 After sharing the DoD’s $9 million goal, the 

Deputy Secretary  of Defense affirmed “I am absolutely 

certain we can make it, based on the enthusiasm of those 

who connect with people and work to make this 

happen.”  

 Defense Department employees’ contributions 

are 67 percent higher than the national average in the 

annual Combined Federal Campaign. The Deputy 

Secretary of Defense attributes the success of the 

campaign to, “The incredibly generous spirit of everyone 

who volunteers for public service, either in the 

Department of Defense or in the military of our nation; 

and second, because we have CFC volunteers who go 

out and inspire and incite this spirit to give to their fellow 

Deputy Defense Secretary Bob 

Work hosting the DoD’s Kickoff  

 On September 15, the Department of the Navy 

kicked off their Combined Federal Campaign in the 

Pentagon Hall of Heroes. The event featured keynote 

remarks from Mr. Andrew Edwards, founder of the 

Academic Empowerment Foundation (AEF). AEF is a 

charity that supports the academic needs of high school 

students within the Washington DC Metropolitan Area. 

The AEF represented the over 20,000 charities that 

benefit from funds raised by the CFC. 

 The CFC has a powerful impact on the welfare 

of the community, This year, the Department of Navy 

has set a goal of $2.5 million, which is the highest goal 

throughout the entire CFCNCA.  In order to reach 

(and exceed) this goal it is critical to participate in the 

ongoing events and fundraisers that will take place 

throughout the campaign.   

Mr. Thomas Hicks, VADM Joseph Mulloy and Gen Glenn Walters were 

present at the Department of the Navy’s Kickoff Ceremony   



 

 

To learn More About the CFC visit: 

Facebook.com/CFCNCA 

Twitter.com/CFCNCA 

LinkedIn.com/CFCNCA 

 

Please submit any photos from CFC 

events,  upcoming events, 

announcements or feedback for the 

newsletter to Devin Pearson 

(devin.pearson1.ctr@navy.mil) for 

inclusion in upcoming issues. 


